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National Association of Postal Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

This is a follow up to the April 1 correspondence regarding the use of the MDD-TR to
collect a carrier’s activity and transmit the data to Delivery Operations Information
System (DOIS) to create a PS Form 3999, Inspection of Letter Carrier Route.

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service will deploy this nationally. This will
replace the use of the Data Collection Device (DCD) by the route examiner.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have questions concerning this
matter.

Sincerely,

Contract Administration (NALC)
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